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Manitoba Bowling Association  

 

 

PROVINCIAL  AWARDS  PROGRAM 

NOTICE 
 

The Manitoba Bowling Association annually offers awards to  

adult bowlers for Provincial scores during the regular season  

(August 1-July 31)  

 for the following achievements: 
 

High Single Scratch 
 

High Series Scratch (3 Games) 
 

High Single Scratch Pins Over Average 
 

High Series Scratch Pins Over Average (3 Games) 
 

The MBA endeavours to obtain all scores bowled within  

Manitoba, however it is possible that some information can 

 be missed.  For this reason, if you have obtained a high score 

 in one or more of these categories in a  

CTF sanctioned tournament or league, please submit the 

achievement(s) to: 
 

Lynne Gauthier 

447 Pritchard Farm Road 

East St. Paul, Manitoba  R2E 1H8 

Phone:  654-3654 

Email: lynnegauthier@shaw.ca 
 

Please remember, it is the bowler’s responsibility to report 

his/her achievements for award consideration. 
 

All scores and averages will have to be verified by the 

tournament directors and your league secretary(ies) 

respectively.  Contact Lynne if you have any questions. 
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2013 Tournament of the Americas 
  Team Canada Medal Winners 
 

SINGLES 
 ADULT  VAL CALBERRY   SILVER 

 SENIORS  MILES NERONA   SILVER 

 SUPER SR.  MARION MARKO    BRONZE 

 YOUTH  JORDAN KLASSEN   SILVER 

 YOUTH  MITCH HUPE   BRONZE 
 

DOUBLES 

ADULT  ART OLIVER/JOE CIACH    BRONZE 

ADULT  VAL CALBERRY/FRANCE JOUBERT  BRONZE 

SENIOR  RANDY KOSTENUK/MILES NERONA  SILVER 

SENIOR  SUSAN GRANDE/SHERRY HOBSON  BRONZE 

SUPER SR.  DEBBIE IP/MARION MARKO   SILVER 

YOUTH  MITCH HUPÉ/JORDAN KLASSEN   SILVER 

YOUTH  BRITTANY CRAWFORD/SHAUNE PINE  SILVER 
 

MIXED DBLS 
ADULT  VAL CALBERRY/JOE CIACH   BRONZE 

YOUTH  SHAUNE PINE/JORDAN KLASSEN  SILVER 
 

TEAMS 
ADULT  VAL,FRANCE, ART, JOE    BRONZE 

SENIORS  SUSAN,SHERRY,MILES, RANDY    SILVER 

YOUTH  SHAUNE,BRITTANY,MITCH,JORDAN  BRONZE 
 

ALL EVENTS 
 ADULT  VAL CALBERRY   SILVER 

 SENIORS  SUSAN GRANDE   BRONZE 

 SUPER SR.  MARION MARKO   BRONZE 

 YOUTH  JORDAN KLASSEN   SILVER 
 

NATIONAL 
 ADULT TEAM  CANADA 3RD.  BRONZE 

 SENIOR TEAM  CANADA 2ND  SILVER 

 SUPER SR.   CANADA 3RD  BRONZE 

 YOUTH TEAM  CANADA 2ND  SILVER 

 

Lucien Casagrande was voted as the “Sportsmanship Award” winner 

for the Super Senior Division.  Joe Ciach was voted as the “Friendship 

Award” winner for the Adult Division. 
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Coaching Association of Canada and Petro-Canada 
2013 Petro Canada Coaching Excellence 

October 02, 2013 
 

 

Michael Boroskae 
On behalf of the Coaching Association of Canada and Petro-Canada, Team 

Canada Coaches Michael Boroskae and Tyrel Rose were selected as 
recipients of the 2013 Petro-Canada Coaching Excellence Award for their 

athletes' medal-winning performances this year. 
 

Michael Boroskae, of Winnipeg, Manitoba, coached Canada for ten years 
from (1985 to 1995) and during that time, coached both men and women to 

numerous medal showings, but the most memorable are Canada's first World 
Masters gold medal in 1991 with Catherine Willis, and a gold medal in the Trios 
discipline with Ann Saasto, Jane Amlinger and Catherine Willis.  Again, under 
the leadership of Boroskae, Canada emerged with another first, a gold medal 
in 1993 with Sandy Lowe winning the North American FIQ Masters and the 
women's team brought home seven medals.  From 1995 to 1998, Michael 

pursued a coaching position with Singapore International Coaching Program, 
and as Director of Coaching improved the National Ranking for the Sport of 

Tenpin Bowling from 20th place in 1995 to "Top Sport" for Singapore by 1997. 
 

Michael has been at the helm of the Canadian women's team since 2010 and 
the women have won medals in both the 2011 and 2013 World Championships.  
In 2013, he also coached the Inaugural Senior World Championships this year 
in Las Vegas where the team emerged with two Bronze and one Silver medal. 
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CHATEAU LANES HAPPENINGS 
 

The Chateau Classic Singles Tournament is now joined with the 

MCBA to host this inaugural scratch singles tournament of the year.  The 

tournament features the shot to be used in the Manitoba Open – “Beaten 

Path”.  This is a 5 game singles tournament with a stepladder and the cost 

is $70.00.  Posters are up at all bowling centres or check out the Chateau 

Lanes website or MCBA website for further information. 

 

The Manitoba Open is scheduled for January 4
th

 and 5
th

, 

2014.  A schedule has been posted at Chateau Lanes and on our website 

with dates and times that “Beaten Path” will be available for practice.  

Anyone that pays for their Manitoba Open entry fee is eligible for the 

reduced rate for practice at $1.25 per game.  You must pay your entry fee 

before you get this rate and this deal is in effect until December 20
th

 only. 

 

Boxing Day Doubles Handicap Doubles Tournament. 
Chateau Lanes at Noon on December 26

th
.    Doubles can be 2 men, 2 

women or a man and a woman.  You play two games against an opponent 

with points for the game win and then total win.  There are 5 games of 

qualifying matches and then your top 5 compete in a stepladder format 

with 5
th

, 4
th

 and 3
rd

 playing off at the same time with the winner moving 

on to play the 2
nd

 place and 1
st
 place doubles.  This tournament has 

proven to be very popular and is a great way to relax and avoid all the 

Boxing Day shoppers!  Call Chateau Lanes to reserve your spot or leave 

your names with our desk staff. 

 

January is Knockdown Cancer month for Bowling Centers 

across Canada.  Chateau is participating in this event and will be selling 

merchandise and donating $0.25 cents from shoe rentals during the 

month to this Cancer event.   

 

For the 3
rd

 year in a row, Chateau Lanes is running our “30 Frame 

Game Pledge Drive Tournament” on January 25, 2014 at 2:30 

pm.  Participants collect pledges for this event and then bowl 1 complete 

frame on each of our 30 lanes.  Top Pledger prize is a pair of Jet Tickets 

as well as lots of other prizes for all participants.  Register at Chateau 

Lanes to sign up and receive your pledge form. 
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(L-R) Ray Vervynck, Randy Kostenuk, Russel Serwetnyk, Jack Brace 

 

Country Medal Count 
 

 1. United States    6-Gold 3-Silver 6-Bronze 

 2. Sweden     3-Gold 5-Silver 5-Bronze 

 3. Mexico     1-Gold 1-Bronze 

 4. Canada     1-Silver 2-Bronze 

 5. Colombia     1-Silver 

 6. Australia     2-Bronze 

 7. (Tie) Finland & Puerto Rico  1-Bronze 

 

 

 
 

 

 
51 



Senior World Championships 
Las Vegas, Nevada 

 

 
 

(L-R) Jack Brace, Coach Michael Boroskae, Ray Vervynck 

BRONZE MEDAIST – DOUBLES 
 

 

 
 

(L-R) Jill Friis, France Joubert, Cathy Harvey, Sharon Tataryn 

SILVER MEDALIST – TEAM 
 
 

Sharon Tataryn of Winnipeg, Manitoba captured a Bronze Medal in 

Masters Competition, which concluded the inaugural Senior World 

Championships. 
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Las Vegas is in the Zone - South Point Hotel, Casino & Spa 

 
 

Las Vegas is in the zone – bowling-wise, that is – thanks to a new agreement signed 

by the United States Bowling Congress with the Las Vegas Convention and Visitors 

Authority as well as a huge investment by the South Point Hotel, Casino & Spa to 

build a world-class bowling facility. 
 

The LVCVA announced a 12-year deal with the sport’s prestigious governing body 

to host the USBC Women’s Championships in 2016, 2020 and 2022 and the USBC 

Open Championships in 2017, 2019, 2021 and 2023. Plus, during the term of this 

arrangement, more than 40 additional tournaments, conventions and short-term 

events (like the USBC Masters, USBC Queens, USBC Senior Masters and USBC 

Team USA trials) will also be held here. 
 

“We look forward to strengthening the partnership over the next decade and 

becoming the premier destination for USBC events,” said Rossi Ralenkotter, 

president and CEO for the LVCVA, about the relationship that began four years ago 

when Las Vegas hosted the USBC Open Championships at Cashman Center from 

Feb. 21 to July 24, 2009. Although these upcoming USBC events will take place 

citywide, most of the action will occur in the $30 million bowling arena that is to 

begin construction this month at the South Point. Spread over two stories, it will 

have 60 lanes and boast the latest in bowling technology. A concourse with a 

tournament registration area, a bowler’s squad room and modern locker facilities are 

also in the works. 
 

 The arena-style venue will be separate from the resort’s existing 64-lane bowling 

center, which is popular with casual and amateur players.  Due to these recent 

developments, competition is sure to heat up with the northern part of the state. 

Reno, which is home to the 363,000-square-foot National Bowling Stadium with 78 

championship lanes, has been a force to be reckoned with when it comes to 

attracting tournaments. But now Las Vegas is getting ready to become one of the 

country’s beloved bowling destinations. 
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First Career 300 Game 
Last Season, Denis Marinelli bowled his first career 300 game during 

league play at Laverendrye Lanes, in the Winnipeg Senior Men's league. 

The lefty is the son of Dick Marinelli Jr, a long time bowler and big 

supporter of tenpin bowling in Manitoba, and, he is the grandson of Dick 

Marinelli Sr, who was not only a great local bowler, but was involved in 

the organizational and administrative side of things as well - he was 

involved in forming the Canadian Tenpin Federation, the Manitoba 

Provincial Bowling Association and was also instrumental in organizing 

the Manitoba Junior Bowling Association.  
 

First 800 Series 
Doug Ross achieved a milestone when he rolled his first 800 series of 

his career. On April 7th, he rolled games of 290, 289, and 257 for an 836 

series, in his Sunday Nite Mixed league at Chateau Lanes. As it turns out, 

this was the highest 3-game series of the season in Winnipeg! 

Congratulations Doug! 
 

One in a Million? 
I'm not sure of the odds of this, but one-in-a-million might be close! 

On Monday, Sept 30th, in the Laverendrye #2 league, Joan and Ed 

Halama (yes, husband and wife), bowling on the same team, had 

identical game scores for each of their league games, and to top it off, in 

the same order!  They both rolled games of 130, 126, and 127. I hope 

they bought a lottery ticket that week!  What a Start! 
 

Out of the Gates Blazing 
On Sept 3rd, Dan Tereck had his best start to the season - ever! On the 

first night of bowling in the Winnipeg Senior Men's league, in his 3rd 

game of the night, Tereck rolled a perfect game (his 7th in his career). 

Tereck was pretty proud to hold the league "high game of the season", all 

alone.  But that only lasted 2 weeks! On Sept 17th, Mike Schmidt 

rolled a 300 game, AND, an 804 series for his first 3 games, AND, a 

1040 total for the 4 games.  This is even more impressive, when you 

consider that we change pairs of lanes after each game! 
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2013 World Games  
Cali, Columbia 

 
L-R: Lynne Gauthier (Coach Tyrel Rose) Dan MacLelland 

 

The Mixed Doubles event had an exciting finish for US and Canada 

fighting for Gold and Silver. It came down to the 9th and 10th 

frames....The U.S. team of Kelly Kulich and Mike Fagan finished with 

Gold and Canada's Lynne Gauthier and Dan MacLelland settled for 

Silver. This is the first time the U.S. had won Gold at the World 

Games. Mexico finished with the Bronze. Congratulations Dan & 

Lynne....Great Bowling! 
 

The World Games provided a unique setting for thousands of athletes 

from different sports and countries to join in a celebration of unity and 

friendship across all boundaries. In the years following the Olympic 

Games, the world’s best athletes from multiple sports unite in their 

common search for excellence during The World Games. As the  

pinnacle in the competition calendar and as a highly visible stage for  

top athletes to perform on, The World Games generate worldwide 

exposure for the participating sports and athletes alike. 
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PABCON SENIOR Championships 
October 19 to 26, 2013 - San Jose Costa Rica 

 

 
 

L-R : Michel Lesage [Que] and Donald Lee [Ont], Lucien Casagrande 
[MB - Coach], Claude Leblanc [Que], Claude L'Ecuyer [Que] 

 

 Michel Lesage / Donald Lee   GOLD    DOUBLES 
 Claude Leblanc Claude L'Ecuyer  SILVER    DOUBLES 
 Claude L'Ecuyer    BRONZE   MASTERS 
 

 
Canadian Senior Women 

L-R : DEBBIE IP, SUSAN GRANDE (MB.),  
LORRAINE FAST and MARION MARKO (MB.) 
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300 Game 

Joseph Franchewski shoots a 300 on November 12
th

, 2013 in the 

Tuesday evening Youth League at Chateau Lanes. 

 

300 Game 

Lucien Casagrande shot a 300 on November 23
rd

, 2013 in the 

Saturday morning Golfers League. 

 

Season to Remember 

 
 

Mike Schmidt (above) had a season (2012-13) to remember in  

the Winnipeg Senior Men's league.  At the year-end awards dinner,  

Mike's name was mentioned often, as he won every individual  

award. High Average - 239.99 (one pin shy of a 240 average),   

High Series – 1075 (we bowl 4 games per night), High Game –  

300 (he had two), and Most Improved - 12.9 pins higher than the  

previous year. In the 25 weeks that he bowled, he only rolled under  

a 900 series once, and threw over 1000 five times! His achievements  

are even more remarkable when you consider that in this league, we 

switch pairs every game - you never bowl on the same pair of lanes  

twice in a night. Great job Mike! 
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54th Anniversary 

NorthWest Mixed Blind  
Tenpin Bowling League 

2012-13 Awards Dinner 
 

The Northwest Blind Tenpin Bowling League hosted their 

Awards Dinner last May.  This long-standing league is one  

of the few leagues that still continues to hold formal season 

wind-up celebrations.  Honoured guests Wanda Howard, 

WTBA President & Ken Burns, MTF Executive Director  

were in attendance to present a few awards and share in  

the festivities.   
 

 
 

Arthur K. Benson Sportsmanship Award Winner  
Bill Sanderson and Ken Burns, Executive Director, MTF.  
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PABCON currently consist of 28 Federations: Argentina, Aruba, 

Bahamas, Bermuda, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa 

Rica, Cuba, Curaçao, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, 

Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, 

Peru, Puerto Rico, United States of America, Uruguay, 

Venezuela and Virgin Islands. 
 

Doubles team of Anthony Carrier & Kevin Maurice 

won Canada’s First Medal 
Bronze medal in boys Doubles. 

 

 

Both boys & girls come away with Bronze Medals in Trios 
Mitch Hupé led the Canadian boys Kevin Maurice, Francois Lavoie to a 

Bronze medal in Trios. During the second game Mitch bowled a 299 - a 

pesky tenpin stood in the way of a perfect game. 
 

Miranda Panas, Brittany Crawford, and Mykaela Mitchell won a 

Bronze medal in Trios also on the same day. 
 

 

Masters 
 

Mykaela Michelle, Brittany Crawford and Miranda Panas made the 

Masters cut - Brittany, and Mykaela were defeated in the first round and 

Miranda was defeated in the second round. 
 

Three of our Boys also made the cut into the Masters event. Kevin 

Maurice was knocked out in the first round.  Francois Lavoie was 

eliminated in the quarter finals. Mitch Hupé bowled the semi finals and 

came away with a Bronze Medal ! 
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2013 PABCON Youth Championships 
Youth Team Canada 2013 

The 2013 PABCON Youth Championships for youth bowlers under the 

age of 16 and under the age of 20 was held at the 24-lane Bowling Center 

Caribe in Ponce, Puerto Rico from July 6-13, 2013. The championships 

drew 125 players, 30 in the Under 16 division (13 girls and 17 boys) and 

95 in the Under 20 division (38/57) from 17 countries.  Each PABCON 

member federation was allowed to send up to four boys and four girls in 

the U20 division and up to two boys and two girls in the U16 division. 

 

 
 

 

Girl’s Team: Andreanne Blouin, Evelyn Tanguay, 

Miranda Panas, Brittany Crawford, Mykaela Mitchell 

 

Boy’s Team: Francois Lavoie, Anthony Carrier, Mitch Hupé, 

Kevin Maurice, and Chris Kurys. 

 

Coaches: Christina Littlejohn, Damien Skelling 

Asst. Coaches: Dan Rose, David Poupart 
 

46 

 
 

Grand Aggregate Team Champs (L-R) Harold Thorvaldson, 
Ken Burns - MTF, Rhonda Jones, Mike D. Sylvia Sanderson  

& Don Beach, who was also Men's Hi Triple  Winner. 
 
 

        
 

Men's Most Improved Winner Steve Scott and League 
Executive Officer, Peter Wight. 
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Brandon – Dauphin - Winnipeg Association  

Challenge Match  
Thunderbird Lanes, Brandon 

 

Annually, the directors from The Brandon Tenpin Bowling Association, 

Dauphin Tenpin Association & Winnipeg Tenpin Bowling Association 

compete in a friendly Challenge Tournament for bragging rights for the 

season.  The location rotates each year to a different city.  
 

This year, Team Winnipeg re-captured the title back from last year’s 

Champs Brandon.  In a match that was far close (by over 300 pins in 5 

games), Team Peg left the Each association competes with 2 teams for a 

combined pin-fall total.    

Ron Molinski won the tournament High 5 Games Series Scratch Award 

with a whooping 952.  The WTBA currently holds the most titles. 
 

 

Team Winnipeg 
L-R: Patricia Wight, Peter Wight, Wanda Howard, Elaine Yamron, 

Jay Doe, Geri Molinski, Ron Molinski, Lynda Seewald  

& Eleanor Young. 
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TEAMS  SCRATCH HDCP TOTAL PRIZE  

LEAP -  2591 324 2915 $250.00 

PAUL  / LYNNE GAUTHIER     

AL GOBERT / EARL SOBOTKIEWICZ     
    

MIXED BAD 2483 375 2858 $180.00 

RANDY KOSTENUK / HELEN FENK       

MARION MARKO / MIKE BOROSKAE    
 

    

 SCRATCH ALL- EVENTS LADIES    
 

LYNNE GAUTHIER   2119 0 2119  

 $150.00 PAID TO MANITOBA OPEN  
 

 
 

 

    

 SCRATCH ALL- EVENTS MEN  

RANDY KOSTENUK   1954 0 1954  

 $150.00 PAID TO MANITOBA OPEN   
 

 
 

 
    

HDCP ALL- EVENTS MEN  

PAUL GAUTHIER     $3.00 
      

HDCP  ALL- EVENTS LADIES     

MARION MARKO      $9.00 
      

SENIORS ALL EVENTS LADIES    

SHIRLEY BROWN      
* PD ENTRY TO 2014 SENIORS 
TOURNAMENT 

 
    

      

SENIORS ALL EVENTS MENS 

RANDY KOSTENUK      
* PAID ENTRY TO 2014 SENIORS 
TOURNAMENT 

 
  

 
 

ON BEHALF OF THE MANITOBA BOWLING ASSOCIATION THANK YOU 
 TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED IN OUR TOURNAMENT.   

SPECIAL THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO PURCHASED THE 
 $1.00 RAFFLE TICKET AND 50/50 TICKETS FOR YOUTH BOWLERS. 

 

ALL CHEQUES WILL BE LEFT AT CHATEAU LANES FIRST 
WEEK OF DECEMBER. 
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Manitoba Athletes Collegiate Bowling Bound 
 

Since Canadian Universities and Colleges do not offer any athletic 

scholarships for Tenpin Bowling, a large majority of the top youth in this 

sport (Tenpin Bowling) are being scouted by US Universities and 

Colleges. A very smart move by the US schools, they have expanded 

their recruiting to include a full range of international players. 
 

Our Manitoban youth bowlers have made quite the impression with the 

Collegiate coaches in the USA. There have been several youth bowlers 

that have received scholarship awards to attend school and 

participate at the Collegiate level on the bowling teams. This coming 

school year, three of our athletes are competing for the following 

institutions:  
 

Urbana University - Brittany Crawford 

Wichita State - Mitch Hupe’ 

William Penn - Stephanie Adams 
 

 

Congratulations and the best of luck both on and off the lanes! 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

MTF  NEWSLETTER  SUBMISSIONS 
 

 

“Frame By Frame” Newsletter is published by the Manitoba Tenpin 

Federation for the purpose of keeping Manitoba bowlers informed of 

happenings, achievements and special bowling events. 
 

In order to properly accomplish this task, your assistance is required.  If you 

have an interesting story, article, picture or achievement by a special 

bowler, volunteer or league that you would like to share, please submit your 

information to the address below: 
 

Manitoba Tenpin Federation 
145 Pacific Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3B 2Z6 

Fax: 925-5792  Email: man10pin@mts.net 
 

The information DEADLINE for the newsletter is 3 weeks prior to the 1st of 

each distribution month (September, December & March). If you have any 

questions, call Ken at 925-5705. 
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MANITOBA BOWLING ASSOCIATION 
10th ANNUAL TOURNAMENT PRIZE LIST 

LADIES 
SINGLES  SCRATCH HDCP TOTAL  

ELEANORE DEMKE 

 

          tie 
 

546 198 744 $59.00 

LYNNE GAUTHIER  687 57 744 $59.00 

KIM OLANSKY  469 258 727 $44.00 

SHIRLEY BROWN  514 198 712 $38.00 
      

MENS 
SINGLES  SCRATCH HDCP TOTAL  

JOE BARANEC  592 138 736 $60.00 
EARL 
SOBOTKIEWICZ  661 54 715 $53.00 

DENNIS JANECZKO  560 153 713 $46.00 

MIKE BOROSKAE  612 87 699 $39.00 

DION DELORME 408 288 696 $32.00 
      

DOUBLES -  SCRATCH HDCP TOTAL   

LYNNE GAUTHIER  1292 129 1421 $93.00 

PAUL GAUTHIER      
      

RANDY KOSTENUK  1309 84 1393 $84.00 
EARL 
SOBOTKIEWICZ     

 

      

SHIRLEY BROWN  1002 375 1377 $75.00 

NORA-DEE JAMES      
       

ELKE PIEAHN 874 480 1354 $64.00 

UWE PIEAHN      
      
DANIELLE 
LEMOINE  1248 93 1341 $56.00 

RANDY KOSTENUK      
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2013 Annual Awards Brunch 

The 44th Annual Awards Brunch was held at the Club Regent 
Casino Hotel on November 3rd, 2013.  Over 100 members of 

Manitoba’s bowling community were in attendance to take in  
this enjoyable afternoon of celebration. 

 

 
 

Lucien Casagrande 2012 MTBCA Coach of the Year 
 

Manitoba Tenpin Bowling Coaches Association selected  
Lucien Casagrande as their 2012 Coach of the Year for his 

coaching service and high level of success at the Provincial & 
International levels.   In addition, Casagrande is a Director on both 

the MTBCA and MTF boards. 
 

Lucien retired from coaching on the CTF National Team after  
15 years of dedication & service. 
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All  Events -  Scratch  
Seniors - Girls  

Danielle Lemoine 1972 
  
  
Seniors - Boys  

Liam Naylor 1712 
  
  

Juniors - Singles  
Faith Sobotkiewicz 625 

  
Daniel McCarthy 719 

  
  
Juniors - Doubles Total 

Amanda Forgues 1280 
Austyn Ducharme  

  
  
Juniors - Team Total 

Eric Proulx 1923 
Evan Gauthier  
Brittney Rocan  

  
  

All  Events -  Hdcp  

Juniors - Girls  
Amanda Forgues 1809 

  
  

Juniors - Boys  
Evan Gauthier 1992 

  
  

All  Events -  Scratch  

Juniors - Girls  
Brittney Rocan 1558 

  

  
Juniors - Boys  

Austyn Ducharme 1908 
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MANITOBA BOWLING   
2013 Annual Youth 

 

ASSOCIATION 

Tournament 
 

Btm/Prep - Singles  
Jordan Jolly 536 

Vincent Jobin 525 
  

Kristen Jolly 476 
  
Btm/Prep - Doubles Total 

Jordan Jolly 984 
Kristen Jolly  

  
Btm/Prep - Team Total 

Vincent Jobin 1351 
Luc McCarthy  
Jordan Jolly  

  

All  Events -  Hdcp  
Btm/Prep - Boys  

Jordan Jolly 1132 
  

All  Events - Scratch  
Btm/Prep - Boys  

Vincent Jobin 1306 
  
  
Seniors - Singles  

Ethan Cook 675 
  

Danielle Lemoine 772 
  
Seniors - Doubles Total 

Josh Stevens 1356 
Marissa Naylor  

  
Seniors - Team Total 

Marissa Naylor 2149 
Danielle Lemoine  

Liam Naylor  
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Lynne Gauthier 
2012-13 ADULT FEMALE BOWLER OF THE YEAR 

 

The Manitoba Bowling Association Bowlers of the Year titles were 
awarded once again to Lynne Gauthier & Michael Schmidt, who 
have both captured this title for 10 years running.  Gauthier has 

also won this award for her performance in the 1999-2000 season.   
 

In 2012-13, Gauthier & Schmidt had another phenomenal season, 
competing & excelling in countless local to international 

competitions.  Schmidt has secured this title every year since 
joining the adult circuit 10 years ago.   Congratulations to both 

bowlers on another fabulous year! 
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2012-13 Youth Bowlers of the Year 

 
(L-R) Marissa Naylor & Coach Ats Odaguchi 

 

These Youth Bowler of the Year Awards had many outstanding 
accomplishments during the 2011-13 season:   

Both Mitch Hupe & Marissa Naylor earned all the MBA 
Provincial High Singles, Series & Average Titles; both were 
members of the Manitoba YBC and CYC Provincial Teams, 

capturing Gold medals in both these National Championships.  
Hupe also competed on the CTF National Team at the 2012  
T of A Tournament securing 2 Silver Medals and a Bronze. 

 

Mitch was unable to attend the event as he is attending college in 
the U.S. on a bowling scholarship. 

 

 

 Susan Lemoine (15 Years of Volunteer Service) was 
recognized by the Manitoba Tenpin Federation for her 

dedication and contribution to our sport under  
Sport Manitoba’s “ Long-Term Volunteer Service Awards. ” 
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Manitoba Tenpin Federation 

CTF Mixed Provincial Team Program 
 

The MTF has a program available to assist members  

of the Manitoba contingent competing in the  

2014 CTF Mixed Championships. 
 

 Training*   Two training sessions will be arranged and  

  overseen by a coach with a minimum of Level II  

  NCCP certification (Dates to be announced). 
 

 Travel* Financial assistance will be awarded to the top  

  Manitoba All-Events (HDCP) competitors as detailed 

  below.  Recipients of this financial assistance must 

  submit receipts for applicable rural travel,  

  registration, competition and training expenses. 
 

* There are rural assistance options available for 

those athletes living outside of Winnipeg. 

Contact MTF for further details. 
 

     Male                 Female  

      1st Top MB. Qualifier              $300.00  $300.00 

      2nd Top MB. Qualifier            $200.00  $200.00 
 

All Top Manitoba Qualifier funding recipients are required  

to participate in a minimum of one bingo fundraising event. 
 

This program is fully funded by Manitoba Tenpin Federation 

and is available to anyone representing Manitoba at the  
2014 CTF Mixed Championships.  

 

If you are planning to attend the 2014 CTF Mixed Championships  

and wish to take part in the provincial team training sessions in  
March – early April, you must contact Ken at the  

Manitoba Tenpin Federation office to register for the  

program (925-5705) or you will not be eligible for   

training &/or assistance under this program.   

Please confirm your participation ASAP as space is limited. 
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2013  USBC  SENIOR CHAMPIONSHIP 
Bowling Stadium - Reno Nevada 

 

 
 

The 2013 MTF Provincial Senior Team  
Eleanore and Rick (seated in front), who both qualified for the 

"Medal Round, with Eleanore finishing in 2
nd

 and Rick in 4th. 
 

MEN 
 

John Pelletier             Super Senior 

Rick Aldous          A   Division 

Michael Boroskae   B   Division 

Dan Tereck          C   Division 

Al Gobert         D   Division 

Tim Pitsanuk       E   Division 

LADIES 
 

Mae Kapeluch            Super Senior 

Elaine Yamron       A   Division 

Eleanore Demke      B   Division 

Nora Dee James  C   Division 

Deb Zolondek  D  Division 

Pam Dufreane  E  Division 
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Peter Klassen 

BOWLING HALL OF FAME OF MANITOBA INDUCTEE 
 
 

Peter Klassen long-time Winkler Volunteer and Bowling 
Proprietor from 1978 to 2008 and was inducted under the 

Certificate of Appreciation category for his continued & unwavering 
dedicated service to the Winkler region and Manitoba.  Klassen 

assisted on several committees & in the hosting of many 
tournaments, in additional to taking on various duties as needed, 
as well as promoting the growth & development of the sport of 
tenpin bowling through the implementation of several Winkler 

programs and coaching services throughout the years. 
 

Klassen began bowling in 1974 and still continues today.  
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Len Howell 
BOWLING HALL OF FAME OF MANITOBA INDUCTEE 

 
 

Len Howell was inducted under Meritorious Service category for 
his 33 years & counting of dedicated service on the Brandon 

Tenpin Bowling Association to the development of our sport for 
both youth & adult bowlers from League to Provincial Level.   
In this volunteer capacity, he served and continues to serve in 

many areas:  coaching, as league secretary, hosting tournaments 
for the BTBA and as a MTF board member, in addition to working 

on several committees. 
 

Howell began bowling in 1974 and still competes in 2 leagues  
at Thunderbird Lanes. 
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CTF usually tries to schedule this event in conjunction with National 

Volunteer Week (April 21-27 this year), which is a great time to 

recognize and celebrate the incredible efforts of all our volunteers. 

Canadian Tenpin Federation volunteers make a tremendous contribution 

in bowling communities across the country. They make our bowling 

communities resilient and our sport vibrant. 
 

 

CTF Annual General Meeting 
CTF held its Annual General Meeting in Winnipeg on Saturday, April 

27th. Delegates from across the country were in attendance to see and 

hear the latest information from the organization. 

Every CTF Director, each of which has specific responsibilities, reported 

on their activities and the status of various projects that they and their 

committees are working on. Delegates also had the opportunity to ask 

questions, and discuss any aspect of the Director's report. 

 

CTF's financial picture, both last fiscal year's results and this coming 

year's budget, were presented. All in all, things are pretty healthy - 

approximately where we thought we'd be. That's good news. 

 

The Delegates learned that CTF is moving forward with the development 

of new Membership Processing software, to replace the current PBM 

program. If things go well, it may be ready for implementation this Fall. 

 

Another major item that takes place at the AGM is our Elections. This 

year, the three Directors whose 3-year terms were ending, were Cathy 

Innes, Jim Lester, and Joe Nunes. The candidates who submitted their 

nominations were Cathy Innes (BC), Jim Lester (ON), Bill Martin (MB), 

Brian McMaster (ON), and Ron Molinski (MB).  After two rounds of 

voting, congratulations go to Cathy Innes, Brian McMaster, and Ron 

Molinski, who began their 3-year terms as CTF Directors, on August 1st. 

 

As well, the CTF Board elected their officers for the coming year. Brian 

Von Richter will be our new President, Dan Tereck will be the First 

Vice-President, and Ron Molinski, the Second Vice-President. 

 

Since 2004, Cathy Innes has been the President of CTF. Effective July 

31st, Cathy will be retiring from that role. We are pleased that Cathy will 

remain as a CTF Director. 
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CTF Report 
 

Lucien Casagrande retired as a CTF National Coach at the beginning  

of the 2012-13 season. 
 

--------------------------- 

The CTF Connection now has a Facebook page! 
The Connection has set up a Facebook page; CTF Connection “Keeping 

Bowlers Connected Coast to Coast.”   Look up the page next time you 

are on Facebook and “like” it. We update often with stories of 

bowlers around the country. 
 

----------------------------- 

CTF is testing a new Membership Processing software program this 

summer, and if all goes well, it will be implemented across the country 

for the 2013-14 season. 

 
----------------------------- 

 

At the CTF AGM in April (held in Winnipeg), 3 CTF Director positions 

were up for election.  Cathy Innes was re-elected, and elected to the other 

two positions were Brian McMaster (from Ontario), and our own  

Ron Molinski.  Their 3-year terms started on August 1st. 

 

As well, the CTF Board elected their Officer positions  

(once again, starting on Aug 1st) - they are President - Brian Von Richter 

(Sask); First Vice-President - Dan Tereck (MB); and  

Second Vice-President - Ron Molinski (MB). 

 

CTF Canadian Mixed Championships  

 Winnipeg - April 25-28, 2013 
(by Dan Tereck) 

 

The 2013 version of the Canadian Mixed Championships (CMC) took 

place in conjunction with CTF's Annual General Meeting, held in 

Winnipeg. Chateau Lanes was the host centre and once again, did a 

terrific job. The last time this event was in Winnipeg was in 2008, and at 

that time, Winnipeg achieved the record for the most ever entries in the 

CMC. Winnipeg held that record until 2011, when Kelowna surpassed it. 

Winnipeg's goal this year was to regain that record, but unfortunately, 

they fell a bit short, having achieved a total of 439 entries. 
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Wanda Howard  
2012 MTF Volunteer of the Year  

 

Wanda Howard was recognized as the 2012 MTF Volunteer of the 
Year for her many contributions and dedicated service to our 

bowling community throughout the 2011-12 season.  Howard is 
the President of the Winnipeg Tenpin Bowling Association, 

Director on both the Manitoba Bowling Association and Manitoba 
Tenpin Federation boards.   

 

Her devoted efforts in the hosting countless tournaments 
throughout the season and in the operation of the WTBA 
contributed greatly to the enjoyment and development of  

our bowlers.   
 

Thank You Wanda! 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------       

 

Also at the Annual Awards Brunch, the Manitoba Bowling Association 

Provincial Performance Awards were also presented (see pages  16 - 17). 
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MANITOBA  BOWLING  ASSOCIATION  AWARDS 
 
 

MEN 
 

 

    Senior High Average     Gord Tereck       219 
 

   High Average      Michael Schmidt    239 
   

   High Single Scratch     Catlin Crandall    300 

        Blair Chaban    300 

        David Hawrysh    300 

        Meliton Hinayo    300 

        Junius Ilag     300 

       Denis Marinelli    300 

       Thomas McCormick    300 

       Michael Schmidt    300 

       Gord Tereck       300  
     

   High Series Scratch     Doug Ross     836 

 

Pins  Over  Average 
     

                High Single      Randy Reimer 299 (+125) 
    

   High Series       Robert Hince  721 (+196) 
 

    Most Improved     Craig Hill                     (+25) 

 
 

WOMEN 

Senior High Average Sharon Tataryn  209 
  

                 High Average            Sharon Tataryn     209 
 

                 High Single Scratch            Sherry Hobson     290 

            Kerrie Watson     290 
 

High Series Scratch Kerrie Watson  759 

 

Pins  Over  Average 
 

                  High Single            Sherry Hobson    290 (+110) 
 

                  High Series            Sherry Hobson    717 (+177) 
 

                  Most Improved           Ginette Connelly          (+18) 
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Boys Team - Gold Medal: Manitoba 
L-R: Mike Boroskae (Coach), Mitch Hupé, Evan Gauthier, 

Austyn Ducharme 

 

Juniors 

 Mykalea Mitchell (L) (S.O)   Gold 

 Marissa Naylor (MB)   Silver  

 Megan Plamondon (QC)  Bronze 

 

 Daniel George (R) (N.O)   Gold 

 Austyn Duchame (MB)   Silver 

 Logan Belchior (S.O.)   Bronze 

 

Seniors 

 Miranda Panas (L) (S.O)   Gold 

 Brenda Brazeau (QC)    Silver  

 Emmie Jessie Young (NB)   Bronze 
 

 Jordan Klassen (R) (S.O.)   Gold 

 Levi Rosenbaum(SK)   Silver  

 Mitch Hupé (MB)    Bronze 
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Youth Bowling Canada (YBC) 

National Championships 
The Youth Bowling Canada (YBC) National Championships were held 

May 3– 6, 2013 in British Columbia. Manitoba swept the Team 

Division with Gold medals for both the boys and girls team. Representing 

the Manitoba Boys team: Mitch Hupé, Austyn Duchame & Evan 

Gauthier. Manitoba Girls, Danielle Lemoine, Marissa Naylor & 

Stephanie Korozsi.  
 

 

Girls Team - Gold Medal: Manitoba 
L-R: Lynne Gauthier (Coach), Danielle Lemoine, 

Marissa Naylor, Stephanie Korozsi 

 

Singles Champions: 
Bantams 

 Sarah Klassen (L) (S.O)   Gold;  

 Molly Nimchuk (AB)    Silver  

 Stephanie Korozsi (MB)   Bronze 
 

 Reese John (R) (QC)    Gold 

 Evan Gauthier (MB)   Silver  

 Justin Robert (NB)    Bronze 
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YOUTH 
 

BANTAM  BOYS 
 

     High Average  Joshua Belinski    92 

     High Single   Joshua Belinski  146 

     High Series   Joshua Belinski  328 

     

BANTAM  GIRLS 
 

     High Average  Kelsey Hall     80 

     High Single   Lynne Viegas   147 

     High Series   Lynne Viegas   299 

 

PREP  BOYS 
 

     High Average  Evan Gauthier   136 

     High Single   Evan Gauthier   225 

     High Series   Evan Gauthier   511 

 

PREP GIRLS 
 

     High Average  Stephanie Korozsi  132 

     High Single   Stephanie Korozsi  193 

    Jaeda Sylvia   193 

     High Series   Stephanie Korozsi  502 

 

JUNIOR  BOYS 
 

     High Average  Austyn Ducharme  198 

     High Single   Austyn Ducharme  257 

     High Series   Austyn Ducharme  708 

 

JUNIOR  GIRLS 
 

     High Average  Marissa Naylor  186 

     High Single   Marissa Naylor  257 

     High Series   Marissa Naylor  646 

 

SENIOR  BOYS 
 

     High Average  Mitch Hupé   220 

     High Single   Mitch Hupé   299 

     High Series   Mitch Hupé   771 

 

SENIOR  GIRLS 
 

     High Average  Danielle Lemoine  205 

     High Single   Leigha Carnevale  279 

    Danielle Lemoine  279 

    Britany Miller   279 

     High Series   Danielle Lemoine  763 
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Canadian National Championships   
Montreal, May 17-20, 2013 

There were 171 participants in this year's event, which is a fantastic 

turnout. Congratulations to all of you for going to Laurentian Lanes in 

Montreal to compete for the honour of representing Canada on one of our 

national teams! 
 

 
Adult Ladies Team Canada 2014 

L-R: Caroline Lagrange, Jo-Ann Sanesac, Valerie Calberry,  

Lynne Gauthier, Isabelle Rioux, Samantha Wong-How 
 

 
Adult Men Team Canada 2014 

L-R: David Simard, Jonathan Simoneau, Mark Buffa, 

Mitch Hupé, Ray Vervynck, Brock Finch 
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NCCP  SCHEDULE 

Competition Development 

 Modules –Leading Drug Free Sport,  

       Managing Conflict,  

       Developing Athletic Abilities,  

       Prevention and Recovery,  

       Psychology of Performance,  

       Coaching and Leading Effectively 

 Length –   Varies per module 

 Cost -       $40.00 per module (+ GST) 

Clinic Location: Sport for Life Centre - 145 Pacific Ave. 

 

   NOTE: Developing Athletic Abilities includes a Pre‐workshop  

       online session that must be completed through  
       the Coaches Association of Canada website. 
 

Check  www.coachingmanitoba.ca  for a  
list of new clinic dates. 

 

Coaching Manitoba offers 3 Methods of Registration 
 

1. Mail registration form with payment to  Sport Manitoba.   

 (Forms available at www.coachingmanitoba.ca) 

 

2. Drop off a registration form with payment to Sport Manitoba. 

 (Coaching Office) 

 

3. Log on to www.coachingmanitoba.ca to register with Events  
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MEDAL WINNERS    -   ALL-EVENTS 
 

 
 

Manitoba Singles Medal Winners 
 

Bantam Boys  Evan Gauthier  Bronze 
 

Junior Girls   Marissa Naylor  Gold 
 

Junior Boys   Austyn Ducharme  Silver 
 

Intermediate Boys  Mitch Hupe’   Gold 
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Senior Ladies Team Canada 2014 

L-R: France Joubert, Catherine Harvey, Sharon Tataryn,  

Jill Clendenning Friis, Debbie Ip, Lauraine Fast, Marion Marko 
 

Second Seniors Team 
Because the Seniors have two venues in 2013, two separate teams have 

been formed. Congratulation to the team that will be competing in 

Costa Rica for the Senior PABCON Championships: 
Women: Susan Grande, Debbie Ip, Lauraine Fast, Marion Marko 

Men: Claude LeBlanc, Michel Lesage, Donald Lee, Claude L’Ecuyer. 
 

 

 
Senior Men Team Canada 2014 

L-R: Claude L'Ecuyer, Michel Lesage, Claude LeBlanc, Russel 

Serwetnyk, Jack Brace, Randy Kostenuk, Ray Vervynck  
(Missing from photo, Donald Lee). 
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Youth Girls Team Canada 2014 
L-R Brittney Turcotte, Miranda Panas, Brittany Crawford,  

Andreanne Blouin, (Missing from Photo Caitlin Tam) 

 

Mitch Hupé earned a position on both the youth and adult teams. He was 

Gold medal winner for the youth competition and CTF Youth Male 

Bowler of the Year. Mitch led the day for the youth and finished fourth 

on the adult team. 
 

 

 

Youth Boys Team Canada 2014 
L-R Mitch Hupé, Curtis Fach, Francois Lavoie, 

Anthony Carrier, (Missing from Photo Kevin Maurice) 
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Sports Person Awards 
Each year the competitors are asked to vote on for a girl and boy they feel 

portrays outstanding sportsmanship on and off the lanes. The awards are 

highly respected by all the youth athletes. For the girls division the “Chris 

Tucker Memorial Award” went to Emmie-Jessie Young of New Brunswick. 

 
In the boys division, bantam bowler Evan Gauthier (above) of Manitoba 

stole the hearts of his fellow competitors and won the “Ivan Nelson 

Memorial Scholarship Award”, pictured at right proudly holding his 

award.  Congratulations to all the competitors, all division medal 

winners, and award winners. Canada’s future looks extremely bright as 

shown by the talented field that competed this year. 

 

     Girls Teams Results  Boys Teams Results 
 Gold      Quebec    Gold    Southern Ontario 

 Silver    Manitoba   Silver    Quebec 

 Bronze  Southern Ontario  Bronze  Saskatchewan 
  

 

This year’s Canadian Youth Team representing Canada 

at the Tournament of the Americas are Brittany Crawford  of 

Manitoba is a two-time youth Team Canada member and will be joined 

by Shaune Pine of Northern Ontario. 
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Mitch Hupé (above) of Manitoba, two-time youth Team Canada member 

and a member of the 2014 Adult Team, will be joined by Jordan Klassen  

of Southern Ontario. The Youth team will be joined by adult Team 

Canada members Valerie Calberry, Jennifer Park, Art Oliver Jr. and Joe 

Ciach. Coaching Staff: Dan Rose & David Poupart. 

Team Manager: Lucien Casagrande. 
 

MEDAL WINNERS    -   TEAM ALL-EVENTS 
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Manitoba Tenpin Federation 

CTF Scratch Provincial Team Program 
 

The MTF will again be implementing our CTF Provincial program to 

assist the members of the Manitoba contingent competing in the  

2014 CTF National Championships. 
 

Training* Three training sessions of up to 10 games per session 

will be arranged and overseen by a fully certified Level III NCCP 

coach (Dates to be announced).  
 

Travel* Financial assistance will be awarded to the top two 

Manitoba qualifiers in the tournament as detailed below.  Recipients 

of this financial assistance must submit receipts for applicable travel 

expenses. 
 

Uniform* A team bowling shirt subsidy is also available.  MTF will 

cover $20.00 of the shirt cost, per person; the balance will be the 

responsibility of the bowler. 
 

*There are rural assistance options available for those athletes 

 living outside of Winnipeg.  Contact MTF for further details. 
 

               Male   Female 

          1st Top MB. Qualifier  $300.00   $300.00 

          2nd Top MB. Qualifier $200.00   $200.00 
 

This program is fully funded by Manitoba Tenpin Federation 

and is available to anyone representing Manitoba at the 
2014 CTF National Championships.  

 

All Top Manitoba Qualifier funding recipients are required to 

participate in a minimum of one bingo fundraising event. 
 

If you are planning to attend the 2014 CTF National Championships 
and wish to take part in the provincial team training sessions, you 

must contact Ken at the Manitoba Tenpin Federation office to 

register for the program (925-5705) or you will not be eligible for  

training &/or assistance under this program.   

Please confirm your participation ASAP as space is limited. 
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2013 Bob Hack Senior Singles 

Oct. 27, 2013 at Thunderbird Bowl, Brandon 
 

Winner:  Ken Chisamore        942 
Second:  Murray Karlicki        871 
Third:     Wally Matskiw        861 

 

Scores were very close with only 23 pins  
between 2nd and 6th place 

 

 
Len Howell presenting the trophy to the winner Ken Chisamore 

 

High Scores 
 

 Ken Chisamore         203 
 Murray Karlicki        257 
 Wally Matskiw          204 – 213 – 206  (623) 
 Ken Chown               220 
 Len Howell                215 
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2013 Manitoba Provincial Youth Team 
 

BANTAM 

Aaliya Sylvia 

Evan Gauthier 
 

JUNIOR 

Marissa  Naylor 

Austyn  Ducharme 
 

INTERMEDIATES 

Brittany Crawford 

Mitch  Hupé 
 

SENIOR 

Danielle  Lemoine 

Joseph Franchewski 
 

COACHES 

Michael  Boroskae 

Shauna Franchewski 

Brian Kokolsky 
 

Team Manager - Elaine Yamron   
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31
ST

 Canadian Youth Championships 
The 31st Annual Canadian Tenpin Federation National Youth 

Championship saw 64 of Canada top youth bowlers gather in Calgary, 

Alberta from May 30th to June 3rd 2013. The young athletes bowled in 

three different disciplines; Teams, Doubles and Singles, & All Events. 
 

Austyn Ducharme Shoots 300 Game 

 
 

The 2013 Canadian Youth Championships will always be remembered by 

Junior bowler Austyn Ducharme (above) of Manitoba. During the 

second day of competition, Austyn bowled a 300 game on the 39’ WTBA 

lane oiling pattern named "Seoul". A great accomplishment indeed! 

This was Austyn's very first perfect game. And what a time and place 

to do it! When asked about how he was feeling before throwing the last 

shot, Austyn said "I was nervous a little until Gavin made me laugh 

before I threw my last shot, then I lost my nerves, I was settled and ready 

to go. It was a great feeling after the game was done!" 
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$500  
In  PRO  SHOP  PRIZES 

 

The Manitoba Tenpin Federation, in conjunction  

with the Manitoba Bowling Association and  

Winnipeg Tenpin Bowling Association is offering an 

appreciation program for bingo volunteers.  For each 

 bingo event our volunteers participate in during a  

12 month period; they will be entered into a draw to  

win 1 of 3 Pro-Shop Gift Certificates: 
 

1st  $250.00 

2nd  $150.00 

3rd  $100.00 
 

The prize draw will take place at the Annual WTBA 

President/Secretary meeting each August.  Volunteers 

 may only win one prize per season.  The certificate  

will be honoured at any Manitoba Tenpin Bowling  

Pro-Shop of the winners’ choice. 
 

Anyone wishing to volunteer for these bingo  

fundraising events and be entered to win the  

above prizes should contact: 
 

Elaine Yamron at 955-6816 

or   Ken Burns at 925-5705 
 

Thank you for your support.  Through your volunteer  

efforts, you are helping to ensure the continued growth  

and development of Tenpin Bowling in Manitoba. 
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Dauphin Tenpin Association 



Golden Age Tenpin League 
Parkway Lanes, Dauphin 

2012-13 Season 
 

Bowlers High Scores Over Average 
 

       High Single     High Series  

Men 
 

Don Abrey    212    694  
Del Anderson   203    665  
Tony Drebnisky   225    690  
Jack Hrehirchuk   231    649  
Myron Komarniski  212    711  
Ralph Piasta   255    652  
Doug White   204    756  
 

Women 
 

Betty Bellmore   180    663  
Lorraine Brezden  178    676 
Anne Chubka   168    687 
Stella Drebnisky   196    652   
Hilda Felix    189    721  
Leona Hrom   213    663  
Jean Kukurudz   165    656  
Terry Kuszak   204   681  
Marie Laevens   157    666  
Julie Leblanc   203   736  
Celia Pawlitsky   192    675 
ILENE PIASTA   214    686  
Jean Rudd    205    674  
Alice Sander   175    693 
Klara Schmid   134    660  
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A T T E N T I O N    C O A C H E S 

 

The Manitoba Tenpin Federation is offering to arrange  

the following National Coaching Certification Program  

(N.C.C.P.) Technical / Practical Courses: 
 

The course date and bowling centre location will be 

 determined to accommodate the course participants. 
 

 

    Community Sport -Requires 8-10 participants  $40.00 

 

 Intro to Competition  -Requires 6-8 participants   $70.00 

 

 Level III -Requires 6-8 participants*  $90.00 

 

If you have a group of interested coaches or would like to 

 register individually and be put on our waiting list until  

enough coaches have registered, then contact  

our office at 925-5705. 
 

Please register A.S.A.P. as space is limited. 
 

*Must be fully certified Level II N.C.C.P. 
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                      Manitoba Tenpin Bowling 

                 Coaches Association 
 

 
The Manitoba Tenpin Bowling Coaches Association is seeking out 

coaches interested in the further development of Manitoba coaches 

and athletes.  The MTBCA’s mission is to promote, encourage and 

develop tenpin bowling coaches in the province of Manitoba through 

the provision of quality administrative services, development 

programs and upgrading opportunities for coaches. 
 

The membership is an annual fee of $5.00.   

For more information on our membership, benefits or our programs 

check us out on the Manitoba Tenpin Federation website 

www.mbtenpinfed.com or contact any of the Board members below: 
 

 

 Cathy Burton  President 

 Lynda Seewald  Vice-President 

 Dan Tereck  Secretary 

 Ken Burns        Prov. Coordinator / Treasurer 

 

DIRECTORS 
 

 Lucien Casagrande   Chateau/La Verendrye 

 Darren Naylor    Chateau 

 Richard Nose     Bowl Below / Chateau 

 Shauna Franchewski    Chateau/La Verendrye 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder-Respect in Sport certification must be completed by 
 all active Tenpin Bowling Coaches  in order to be eligible for any 
development programs or assistance from the Manitoba Tenpin 
 Bowling Coaches Association & Manitoba Tenpin Federation.    
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BOWLING  HALL  OF  FAME  DISPLAY 
 

The Bowling Hall of Fame of Manitoba is now located  

on the  4th Floor of the Sport For Life Center in the  

Manitoba Tenpin Federation office & a small display case 

on the main level in the Manitoba Sports Hall of Fame 

Museum at 407-145 Pacific Avenue. 
 

The Tenpin Bowling display will be changed  

periodically to address a different aspect on the history  

of our sport in Manitoba.  In order to accomplish this  

and keep our display interesting and exciting, we need  

your help. 
 

If you have old, rare or special photos, DVDs and / or  

VHS that we can duplicate /Convert to DVD and return  

to you, or rare, interesting or unique artifact 

(i.e. equipment, uniforms, manuals, booklets,  

major trophies, etc.) that you wish to loan or donate,  

please contact:   
 

Ken Burns at 925-5705. 
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